

CITY

EAST

HARBOR

MISSION

PIERCE

SOUTHWEST

TRADE-TECH

VALLEY

WEST

OFFICE OF THE CHANCELLOR

June 4, 2025

Dear Colleagues,

On behalf of the Los Angeles Community College District (LACCD) Board President Kelsey Iino, Trustee David Vela, Chair of the Legislative and Public Affairs Committee, Chancellor Roman, and the Advocacy Team, we want to express our heartfelt gratitude for your involvement and support of the 2025 LACCD Legislative Agenda. Your contributions have been instrumental in shaping our advocacy priorities, which remain student and equity-focused, further positioning LACCD as a national and statewide advocacy leader and champion for community college students.

Although we have a little over four months remaining before the end of this legislative session, we are already looking ahead and beginning to plan for the 2026 LACCD legislative agenda. We urge you to stay involved and welcome your ideas for next year's legislative priorities. Your input is crucial in shaping our advocacy agenda, and we look forward to hearing your thoughts.

Attached is the 2026 Legislative Worksheet that you can use to share your suggestions as we develop our District's advocacy priorities for 2026. We kindly request that you complete the form and return it by October 30, 2025, to ensure we have ample time to review your feedback.

We look forward to continuing to engage and collaborate with you on behalf of our community college students! Feel free to contact me if you need assistance answering the questions on the Legislative Worksheet.

Warm Regards,

Maria Luisa Veloz Legislative and Government Relations Officer

P.S. For more information on LACCD's Advocacy Achievements, visit us at <u>LACCD</u> Advocacy